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Proposed Ladysmith-St. John’s-Lee’s Hill 230 kV Electric Transmission Project  

 
Dear Neighbor, 

At Dominion Energy, we are dedicated to maintaining safe, reliable electric service to the 

communities we serve. You are receiving this letter because we are planning a new electric 

transmission project in your area. 

Caroline and Spotsylvania counties, and their surrounding areas, are experiencing new development 

and therefore increased energy demands. The Ladysmith-St. John’s-Lee’s Hill 230 kV Electric 

Transmission project proposes solutions to meet the region’s power needs while minimizing impacts 

to the surrounding area. The project addresses three main right-of-way corridors, totaling 

approximately 21 miles of electric transmission line upgrades between our Ladysmith and St. John’s 

Substations in Caroline County, and our future Lee’s Hill Substation in Spotsylvania County.  

The scope of work primarily consists of rebuilding existing infrastructure with new steel structures 

that will allow for higher capacity conductor. One portion of the project will involve building new 

structures in existing right of way. No new permanent right of way is anticipated for this project. Our 

goal is to upgrade existing infrastructure and maximize use of existing right of way to avoid 

additional impacts to the community, environment, and potential cultural resources in the area. 

To learn more about the scope of work in each right-of-way corridor, please reference the enclosed 

fact sheet or visit our project website, DominionEnergy.com/ladysmithleeshill. Our website includes 

an interactive mapping tool called the Backyard Application, where you can enter your address and 

view each individual structure change in areas that matter to you.  

We plan to file an application with the Virginia State Corporation Commission (SCC) in late summer 

2024. Prior to filing, we will host a community meeting on Tuesday, July 9, 2024. We invite you to 

meet with our project team and ask our subject matter experts your specific questions. We welcome 

your feedback on this important reliability project. More information will be shared in the coming 

weeks.  

In advance of the community meeting, we encourage you to visit our project website at 

DominionEnergy.com/ladysmithleeshill to learn more about the project. For questions, contact our 

team by sending an email to powerline@dominionenergy.com or by calling 888-291-0190. 

Sincerely, 

 
The Electric Transmission Project Team 
 

Enclosure: Project Fact Sheet 


